Mileham Charities Report
The Charity has three parcels of land in its care: they are the village allotments, Long Pasture – about 2 acres of meadow situated on the north side of the road immediately beyond the last house on the western end of the village, and Mileham Fen – an area of land of about 28 acres lying along the river Nar to the south-west of the village.  It is a Site of Special Scientific Interest (SSSI) and also a County Wildlife Site.  It is rents from these three holdings that provide the income of the Charity.
Six Trustees look after the assets of the Charity.  Two of these are Churchwardens, two are appointed by the Parish Council and two are co-opted.  All six are now in place.  To facilitate the better organisation of the Charity specific areas have been  identified and each has been assigned to one of the Trustees.  
The Trustees have identified three areas for attention.

1
No accounts are currently available.  Neither can the Charities’ bank accounts cannot be accessed at the present time.  Barclays hold these and the process of authentication of new mandates is fraught with problems which are on-going.  
2
Currently we do not have proper written tenancy agreements for rented land.  A consultation with solicitors is currently underway.  
3
 Several of the allotments are under cultivation but the site as a whole could be more attractive to new gardeners.  This is partly due to the fences the allotment holders have to erect to protect their plots from rabbits but there are old pallets, broken glass and other discarded materials about the place.  Clumps of brambles add to the impression of neglect. The National Allotment Society website is an excellent source of ideas for both allotment holders and providers.  It would be good to find some way to make the site more appealing.  Perhaps then more people would want to take on an allotment.   
Some progress has been made on implementing the Norfolk Wildlife Trust’s management plan for the Fen, but not as much as I had hoped.  It has been a year of learning for me, not so much the conservation management techniques but rather the getting to know people and organisation who can perform the necessary tasks.  The Higher Level Stewardship agreement for the Fen ended in February but an application has been submitted to extend this for a further five years.  It provides a small amount of money dedicated to paying for specific management tasks.
 An area of reeds, beneath which there is a rich fen vegetation, was cut last October and, importantly, cleared away by a group of conservation volunteers.  This year I hope to do this at least a month earlier to make the most of the dry conditions in September.  Also, more reeds need to be cut but the manual task of clearing is onerous and time consuming.     I would like to put on record my thanks to Gerry Beales and Norfolk Farm Produce (the holders of the shooting rights on the Fen) for the work done since the beginning of last year.   
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